

Cornish Town December 2021 Newsletter

This month, both the Town Council Meetings and the regular Planning and Zoning meeting will be held at Town Hall at the following dates and times:

Town Council – December 1st & 15th @ 7:00 p.m. Planning & Zoning – December 15th @ 6:00 p.m.

We encourage you to attend and participate in one or both meetings to help us understand your views.

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) FIRST PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

Notice is hereby given that Cornish Town1 will hold a public hearing on December 15, 2021 at 4788 West 14300 North, Cornish, UT at 7:00 p.m. Cornish Town is eligible to apply to the Utah Department of Workforce Services for funding under the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Small Cities Program, a federally funded program administered by the State of Utah, Housing and Community Development Division (HCD). Cornish Town is eligible to apply for CDBG funding provided Cornish Town meets the applicable program requirements. The purpose of the public hearing is to provide citizens with pertinent information about the Community Development Block Grant program and to allow for discussion of possible applications. This public hearing will cover eligible activities, program requirements, and expected funding allocations in the region. The CDBG Program can fund a broad range of activities, including, but not limited to: construction of public works and facilities, e.g., water and sewer lines, fire stations, acquisition of real property, and provision of public services such as food banks or homeless shelters. In the event that Cornish Town chooses to apply for CDBG funding, a second public hearing will be held at a later time to discuss the project. Further information can be obtained by contacting Deyette Bradley, the Cornish Town Clerk, at (435)754-3067. In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals needing special accommodations (including auxiliary communicative aids and services) during this hearing should notify Deyette Bradley, the Cornish Town Clerk, at 4788 West 14300 North, Cornish, UT 84308, at least three days prior to the hearing. Individuals with speech and/or hearing impairments may call the Relay Utah by dialing 711. Spanish Relay Utah: 1.888.346.3162.

Published on State of Utah's Public Meeting Notice Website - www.utah.gov/pmn on Nov. 29, 2021.

¹Public hearings must be held by one of these entities. Other entities wishing to apply must have one of these eligible applicants sponsor their application and hold a public hearing.



Have a Happy Holiday Season!

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER

Monitoring Requirements Not Met for Cornish Town's Drinking Water System

Our water system violated several drinking water standards over the past year. Even though these were not emergencies, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened and what we did to correct these situations.

We are required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis. Results of regular monitoring are an indicator of whether or not our drinking water meets health standards. During July 2021, we did not collect a water sample and have a ROUTINE bacteriological analysis run, and therefore, cannot be sure of the quality of our drinking water during that time.

What should I do?

There is nothing you need to do at this time.

That table below lists the contaminant we did not properly test for during the last year, how often we are supposed to sample for this contaminant, how many samples we are supposed to take, how many samples we took when samples should have been taken, and the date on which follow-up samples were taken.

Contaminant	Required sampling frequency	Number of samples taken	When all samples should have been taken	When Samples were or will be taken
Total Coliform	1 sample every month	0	July 2021	August 17, 2021

What happened? What is being done?

Due to the fact that the town was in the process of changing personnel in the water department, a water sample was inadvertently missed in July 2021. An appropriate test sample was collected on August 17, 2021, a bacteriological analysis was done, and the results were sent to the Utah State Division of Drinking Water at this time.

For more information, please contact Matt Leak, Mayor at 435-757-6726.

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail.

This notice is being sent to you by Cornish Town Water System. Water System ID#: UTAH03005

Date distributed: December 1, 2021.